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Photo by Giselle Beauchamp. Send your photos to admin@annapolisroyal.com for a chance to be featured!  

 

On October 9, 2021, the Town and residents 
gathered together to honour our Town Crier, 
Peter Davies and his escort Valerie Davies.  
They have long served our and surrounding 
communities as official Town Crier, a career that 
has spanned over twenty years.  He has repre-
sented the Town at a wide range of events from  
market openings, parade of lights, and at various 
Town Crier competitions.  The Town, its resi-
dents, and other Town Criers were happy to take 
the opportunity to express their appreciation and 
gratitude for exemplary service over many years.  
The event featured customized cries from other 
criers, poetry, and music from the Tap Room 

Growlers.  Peter and Valerie were also presented with tokens of appreciation 
from the Guild of Nova Scotia Town Criers and the Mayors of Digby and 
Annapolis Royal.  The event concluded with the ceremonial handing over of 
the bell to Mayor Boyer. 
 

Thank you Peter and Valerie!   

Town Hall will be closed Thursday November 11th for Remembrance Day . 
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aŜƳōŜǊǎ ƻŦ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ 
 

Mayor Amery Boyer 
mayorboyer@annapolisroyal.com 

 
Deputy Mayor Pat Power 

patpower@annapolisroyal.com 
 

Councillor Holly Sanford 
hsanford@annapolisroyal.com 

 
Councillor Paula Hafting 

phafting@annapolisroyal.com 
 

Councillor Michael Tompkins 
mtompkins@annapolisroyal.com 

 
 
 

Soldiers & Sailors Memorial Town Hall 
285 St. George Street, PO Box 310 

Phone: 902 532 2043 
Fax: 902 532 7443 

Toll Free: 1 877 522 1110 
Email: admin@annapolisroyal.com 

www.annapolisroyal.com 
Open Mon to Fri / 8:30 am-4:30 pm 

 
 
 

 
Mayor Boyer Office Hours 
Available by Appointment 

 
 
 

The Town Crier is a publication of the Town 
of Annapolis Royal.  

Copies are available online at 
www.annapolisroyal.com 
and by email subscription. 

Contact admin@annapolisroyal.com to be 
added to the email list.  

 
Submissions are welcomed and deadlines vary 
monthly, with the deadline for the December  

edition on November 22, 2021. 
 Please contact 

admin@annapolisroyal.com 
or 902-532-2043 ext. 102 if you have any 

questions.  

 
 

 

Police Emergency: 911 
Police Non-Emergency: 

902-532-2427 
 

Public Works Emergency: 
902-532-8347 

The Annual Report for 2020-2021 from the Property Services 
Valuation Corporation (PVSC) contains some interesting infor-
mation. The General Level of Assessment (GLA) measures the 
extent to which assessments meet the market value standard. 
PVSC reports the GLA by municipality for both residential/
resource and commercial properties. For the Town, residential 
GLA was 95%. This compares to 96% for the County of An-
napolis. 
 
For 2021, a commercial GLA was calculated for only seven 
municipalities. That is because the remaining 42 municipalities 
had fewer than 11 sales. As recommended by the International 
Property Tax Institute (IPTI), the GLA for these municipali-
ties is deemed to be 100% as municipalities with fewer than 11 
sales have insufficient information to reliably calculate a GLA. Annapolis Royal falls into this 
category. You can view the entire report at http://www.pvsc.ca/en/home/aboutpvsc/
annualreports.aspx. 
 
It was wonderful to be able to welcome visitors back to our area this summer. And on Octo-
ber 9, the community came together with a good crowd at the òO to say farewell to Peter and 
Val Davies as our Town Crier and Escort for over 20 years. Peter and Val have faithfully and 
enthusiastically represented the Town in our twinning exchanges with Royan, France, Annap-
olis, Maryland and have been Town and area ambassadors to many other places over the 
years. Fellow Town Criers and others came to pay tribute for their work and to thank them 
for their outstanding volunteer service to the Town and area, as well as to the Town Crier 
community . Mayor Ben Cleveland also came from Digby to provide them with a plaque on 
behalf of the Town of Digby.  
 
Last week, the Town made its closing statements as part of the Nova Scotia Utility Review 
Board hearing into the future of the Annapolis Royal tidal power plant. The next step in the 
process is to consider responding to NSPIõs closing statements, then it will be up to the 
NSURB to render a decision perhaps, some time in November 2021. The Town and others, 
and particularly the NSURBõs expert witness, believe that NSPI has not sufficiently evaluated 
all reasonable options for the continued use or reuse of the plant. The Town also seeks to 
ensure that the plantõs 20-megawatt capacity is retained in the area for community renewable 
energy projects. 
 
The Town is waiting to meet with the new Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing, the 
Honourable John Lohr. He has visited other municipal units in the Valley and we hope to see 
him soon. 
 
Finally, just a reminder about how important it is to support local businesses in our area by 
shopping and promoting local products and services. We really are all in this together, and 
the more we support each other, the better off we will all be. Thanks to all of you who al-
ready do everything you can to shop and support local! 

  

Both the Draconid Meteor Shower and the Orionid Meteor Shower occur in October. 

Mayor Amery Boyer,  
B. Mus., MBA 
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